
THE PARISH MESSENGER  
December 3, 2017  

                                                        First Sunday of Advent  
St. Stephen Martyr Catholic Church 

2436 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC  20037 

An Oasis in the City. A diverse, welcoming Catholic community. 
Dedicated to beautiful worship, spiritual growth, and caring. 

   Serving Foggy Bottom and the West End since 1867. 
 

Telephone:  202.785.0982 
Fax:  202.785.1574 
Email:  saintstephenmartyrdc@gmail.com 
Website:  www.ststephenmartyrdc.org 
Facebook: @ststephenmartyrcatholicchurch 
OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Friday:                   9:30am-5:30pm. 
MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil                                          5:30pm 
Sunday      9:00am, 11:00am, 12:30pm & 5:30pm 
Mon/Wed/Friday                 6:30am & 12:10pm 
Tuesday/Thursday                12:10pm & 5:30pm 
Saturday                                                 12:10pm 
CONFESSION 
Monday-Friday                       11:30am--12:00pm 
Saturday                                    4:30pm--5:15pm 
CLERGY 
Rev. Msgr. Paul M. Dudziak, D. Min. ........ Pastor 
msgrpaul@gmail.com 
Rev. Klaus J. Sirianniééé Parochial Vicar & GW 
Hospital Chaplain              
Deacon John Liu: Deacon.Liu@gmail.com 
Permanent Deacon, Stephen Ministry Coordinator, Nursing 
Home & GW Hospital Chaplain 
STAFF 

Maria Cristina Peano              Office Manager 
David Brake                                         Accountant 
Raphael Kadio                  Facilities & Maintenance 
MUSIC  

Neil Weston                                Director of Music 
Grace Srinivasan                                       Cantor 
 

EL SHADDAI CHARISMATIC  GROUP  

Ricky Lopez: 202-716-2509éééé.Coordinator 
Ernie Ragunton:éééééé..Asst. Coordinator 
Nida Hernandez Wage: 202-460-6004é.Secretary 
Rosie Plata:ééééééééééé.Treasurer 
SANT’EGIDIO International Lay Group, which 
meets here: santegidiodc@gmail.com 
www.santegidiousa.org/communities/washington-dc   

GW CATHOLICS—202-676-6855                        
Rev. Charles Gallagher , Chaplain                                  
chaplain@gwcatholic.com                                                          
Ms. Julie Cilano, Campus Minister:                           
julie@gwcatholic.com                                                                                                                         

BAPTISM:  Please contact the parish office.                 

MARRIAGE :  Please review guidelines on our      
website & contact our Clergy at least six months prior 
to the desired wedding date.   
                                    

The Grate Patrol Needs Volunteers! 
Takes hot coffee and sandwiches to persons living on 
the street, sleeping on grates, under bridges and in the 
nooks and crannies of buildings every Saturday and 
Sunday  morning. Glenn Marsh at 703-622-6484 or at 
gmarsh338@outlook.com.  

 

  

Immaculate Conception  

of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
 

Friday, December 8th 
 

Holy Day of Obligation 
 

Mass Scheduled 
Vigil: Thursday, Dec 7 at 5:30pm 

Friday, Dec 8th at 6:30am & 12:10pm 
 
 

 

Next Weekend Second Collection for Retired Religious 
 

The annual Retirement Fund for Religious            
collection will be held this year on the weekend of 
December 9-10 in the Archdiocese of  Washington. 
This parish-based appeal benefits nearly 33,000    
senior Catholic sisters, brothers, and religious order 
priests whose communities lack retirement savings. 
Thank you for your generosity! 
 

THE SOUNDS OF CHRISTMAS  
Tuesday December 19 at 7:30pm 

Christmas Concert with the Choir of St. Stephen Martyr and the release of 
the St. Stephen Martyr 150th Anniversary CD.  The concert is in aid of the 
Music Ministry Fund, and promises to get you into the true mood of Christ-
mas in a unique way!  The program will be made up entirely of well known 
carols, both in gorgeous choral arrangements, and with audience participation. 
The concert will also present the formal release of the St. Stephen Martyr 
150th Anniversary CD, containing music, commentary, and archive record-
ings, designed to give a thrilling new perspective on the history of our parish.  
The concert is free, but there is a suggested donation of $20 per person. CDs 

will be available for sale at the concert. Don’t miss this special event, 
now a St. Stephen Martyr Christmas Tradition, and a chance to 
assist the continuation of our Music Ministry! 
 

 

 

 

 

Available for you in the vestibule of the church. 

Keep Christ in Christmas! 
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PARISH UPDATES 

2016Mass Intentions 
Monday, December 4 

St. John Damascene, Priest & Doctor of the Church 
6:30am  +Msgr. Kenneth Roeltgen   Fr. Sirianni 
11:30am  Confession 
12:10pm  +Eugene H. Wicker    Msgr. Dudziak 

Tuesday, December 5 
11:30am  Confession 
12:10pm  +Hugo Rizzoli     Fr. Sirianni 
5:30pm  +Members of the Lobo Fmly  Msgr. Dudziak 

Wednesday, December 6 
St. Nicholas, Bishop 

6:30am  +Felix Houphouet-Boigny  Fr. Sirianni 
11:30am  Confession 
12:10pm  Clorinda & James Polito   Msgr. Dudziak 

Thursday, December 7 
St. Ambrose, Bishop & Doctor of the Church 

11:30am   Confession 
12:10pm  +Hugo Rizzoli     Fr. Sirianni 
5:30pm  +Rev. John S. Mattingly   Fr. Kemp 

Friday, December 8 
The Immaculate Conception of  the Blessed Virgin Mary 

6:30am  +Romuald Slawecki    Msgr. Dudziak 
11:30am  Confession 
12:10pm  Stewart & Theresa Ick   Fr. Sirianni 

Saturday, December 9 
San Juan Diego Cuauhtlatoatzin 

12:10pm  +Members of the Lobo Fmly  Msgr. Dudziak 
4:30pm  Confession 

Vigil Mass for Second Sunday of Advent 
5:30pm  +Roger Raber     Fr. Sirianni 

Sunday, December 10 
Second Sunday of Advent 

9:00am  Pro Populo     Msgr. Dudziak 
11:00am  +St. Stephen Bequest Benefactors Msgr. Dudziak 
12:30pm  +Maria Lourdes Cruz   Fr. Sirianni 
5:30pm  +John Wakefield Angus III  Fr. Sirianni 

/![9b5!w hC 9±9b¢{  
Monday Prayer Group  
December 4 at 3:00 pm  

 

Prayer with Sant’Egidio 
Every Tuesday at 6:00 pm  

 

El Shaddai Prayer Meeting  
Every Sunday between 2:00 pm - 4:00 pm  

in the Parish Hall  
 

Msgr. Paul is recovering well.  He is on a new antibiotic 
and, God willing, he will be back full time this coming 
week.  He is very thankful for all your kind messages,  
beautiful cards and phone calls.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nationwide Vigils & Events to #EndGunViolence 
Come together to remember half a million Americans killed or 
injured by guns since Sandy Hook shooting tragedy. At         
hundreds of locations nationwide, we will give voice to all     
victims and survivors of gun violence and together help 

#EndGunViolence in America. Please, attend a Prayer Vigil 

hosted by the Community of SantõEgidio at Saint Stephen    
Martyr Catholic Church on Tuesday,  December 5 at 6:30pm. 
Email: notoviolencedeaths@gmail.com.   www.santegidio.org 
 

Walk with Mary 
Procession and Mass to honor Our Lady of Guadalupe,          
Patroness of the Americas, will take place on Saturday,                       
December 9. The procession will leave promptly at 12:00 noon 
from the Shrine of the Sacred Heart (6th St. & Park Rd., NW) 
and will conclude at the Basilica of the National Shrine of the  
Immaculate Conception (4th St. & Michigan Ave., NE). The 
Mass will be held at the National Shrine at 2:30pm, with Cardinal 
Donald Wuerl as the main celebrant and Bishop Mario                             
Dorsonville as the homilist. For more information, visit 
adw.org/wwm  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hoyas Basketball Faith and Family Day!                        
Ticket Vouchers available on the tables in the vestibule of 
the church.  

“God loves a cheerful giver” (2 Cor 9:7)  
 

November 20 - November 26, 2017  
 

Sunday Offertory Collection                                             $7,427.77 
Daily Masses, Vigil Lights, Misc.                                       $1,671.17 
Poor Box                                                $362.00 
Friends of the Music Ministry                              $73.00 
Pakistan Scholarship Fund                        $3.00 
World Missions Propagation of Faith                               $5.00 
Total                                                             $9,541.94 
 
 

BENEFACTORS: We are deeply grateful to those who remember 
St. Stephen Martyr in their wills. Thank You in the Lord's Name. A 
special remembrance for our Benefactors on the 2nd week of each 
month at the 11am Liturgy. 
FAITH DIRECT : Donõt forget to include  St. Stephenõs  in  your  
planning. One of the best ways to ensure that the parish receives 
the support needed is òegivingó through Faith Direct. Please enroll 
today at: www.faithdirect.net or 1-866-507-8757. Our parish code 
is DC576 

 

St Matthew's Gospel Small Group  

Holiday Schedule 
 

The group will meet this Sunday, November 26. 
Last meeting until the New Year will be Sunday, Dec 3.  
Classes will resume meeting on Sunday, January 7, 2018. 

NO CLASSES FROM 12/10 THROUGH 12/31. 

Young Adults 
Christmas Tree Decoration 
Sunday, Dec 17 at 6:30pm  

in the Rectory, 
follow by a small reception 
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To register at FORMED use our St. Stephen Martyr Parish Code  V77N8K.   

 

 

Nativities of the World 
Nativities of the World, a collection of more than 150 mostly
-handcrafted crèches from around the globe, will be on    
exhibit at the Franciscan Monastery of the Holy Land in 
America, Dec. 2, 2017-Jan. 7, 2018 (daily 9 a.m.-5 p.m.). 
Many are folk art, created of local materials, such as nuts, tin 
foil, straw and felt. See the universality of the Catholic faith 
through the way different cultures express the birth of 
Christ. myfranciscan.org and 202-526-6800. 

 

 
 

National Shrine's Christmas Dinner  
for Those In Need 

The Basilica of the National Shrine will sponsor dinner for 
those who are alone or in need on Christmas Day, December 
25. Volunteers are needed to assist in preparing, serving, and 
delivering meals as well as assisting with other logistics.  
Those interested in volunteering can sign-up at 
www.nationalshrine.org/christmasdinner or 202-526-8300. 

  

 

* Angel Tree Christmas Gift Program  
Donate a gift for a parent in need to give to their child on 
Christmas. After Thanksgiving, visit the Angel Tree page 
to make your commitment and get the scoop on when and 
where to drop off your gifts.  
 

* Shelter Hospitality Volunteers  
Do you have the spiritual gift of service, hospitality or giv-

ing? Help the staff who run our low-barrier emergency 

shelters in DC to dole out òsoup, soap, and hopeó to 1,100 

people each night. Sign up for a once-a-week/6 month gig.  

* Decorate for Christmas  
Spread Christmas cheer by decorating a Catholic Charities 
site for the holidays. Decorate the door of a group                  
residence or the common-area at an emergency shelter and 
more! These sites in Washington, DC, Montgomery County 
and Prince Georgeõs County. 
 

* Give of Yourself  
Is your family looking for something to do together? Is 
your group looking for a way to build community? How 
about doing a one-time project that makes a big difference 
in a few hours: clean up a shelter, pack breakfast bags (Cup 
of Joe) for people who stay in our shelters, help load up 
food packages, and more. Do one, do them all. 
 

* St. Stephen’s Day (or any other day!)  
The day after Christmas, December 26th, celebrate with 
food & fun and the residents at a Catholic Charities                 
housing program by providing and serving brunch the day 
after Christmas. Locations in Montgomery County and DC 
each have ~40 residents. Get a group together to provide 
the food and paper products.  

For more information visit www.CatholicCharitiesDC.org/volunteer 

**  ST STEPHEN MARTYR’S COAT DRIVE **  

DONATE A COAT!  

New and gently used, cleaned coats are now  
being collected to help the homeless. All Sizes, 
especially    Sizes XXL and up! Also accepting 
NEW UNOPENED packages of socks.  Please, 
place them on the boxes located in the vestibule 
of the church. 



PAGE 4                                                               THE PARISH MESSENGER                                                     December 3, 2017 

 


